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    HOLLY LODGE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 

  Friday 6th May 2022                    Newsletter Number 30 

TOGETHER WE CAN ACHIEVE MORE 
Respect    Effort    Achieve    Care    Honesty 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Congratulations to our Eco-Warrior Council for the work they 

have done in promoting safer travel.  They have surveyed the 

children, completed audits of the local area, presented an 

assembly and researched new bike parking facilities. We have 

lobbied our MP to get the yellow lines and zig zags repainted. 

As a result, we have been awarded the bronze award from 

Modeshift Stars after a rigorous accreditation procedure. 
 

Please can we continue to encourage you to walk, scoot or cycle to school. If this is not 

possible, park 5 minutes away and walk the rest of the way.  As Kieran reminded everyone 

in assembly: “just by leaving the car at home for one day a week, we can save 20% of 

energy and it makes the school entrance a safer place to be.” Please also obey the law 

and avoid parking illegally on the zig zags and lines.  The next eco-warrior project is to 

cut down on our electricity usage in school to reduce emissions and also save money.   
 

Please can I remind everyone that all children will need an empty 2 litre plastic bottle, 

so we can recycle these for an art project for the Queen’s Jubilee. 
 

Next week our Year 6 children sit the national KS2 SATs. We are very proud of them for 

all the effort they have put in and wish them well. Thank you to all the parents who 

have supported the children in Year 6.  
 

Have a good weekend. 

Mrs Dancer, Academy Head 

Kite Academy Trust Vacancies 
 
 
 
 
 
Are you looking for an exciting new role? Kite is a 
Multi-Academy Trust with Academies in nearby 
locations; this brings tremendous professional 
development opportunities and exciting career 
pathways for committed an aspirational staff. The 
latest vacancies can be found on their website: 
https://www.thekiteacademytrust.org/about-us/job-
opportunities/ 

Club News 
Please check this section of the newsletter every week for 
any club cancellations. (We will not send texts for club 
cancellations unless it is a last minute change) 
 

Y3-4 Gardening Club starts Monday  9th May (pupils 
attending will need their own gardening gloves from home) 
 

There are still spaces in Y4-6 Mindfulness Colour Club 
(Wednesday lunchtimes) Please contact the office if your 
child would like to join. 
 

**Please be advised that if you are late collecting your child from their 
teacher-run club, they will be taken to The Lodge after school club and 
you will need to collect them from there. You will be charged the 
session rate, currently £12.50. 

https://www.thekiteacademytrust.org/about-us/job-opportunities/
https://www.thekiteacademytrust.org/about-us/job-opportunities/
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HLSA Break The Rules Day – Friday 20th May 
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Lateness Reminder 
Please be aware that registers are legal documents and therefore pupil lateness is also recorded. Pupils should be 
in the classroom ready for registration at 8.50am. If they arrive between 8.50am and 9.10am this is classed as an 
“L – Late, before registers closed” code. For arrivals after 9.10am this is recorded as a “U – Late, after registers 
closed”. Late codes are monitored by the Kite Inclusion Welfare Officer and Surrey Education Welfare Officer. For 
safeguarding reasons, pupils arriving late must be signed in at the school office by their grown up.  
 

If your child misses….. That equals….. Which is…. Over 13 years of schooling that is…. 

10 minutes a day 
50 minutes a 
week 

1.5 weeks a year Nearly 1/2 a year of lost learning 

20 minutes a day 
1 hour 40 
minutes a week 

2.5 weeks per year Nearly 1 year of lost learning (unauthorised 
absence) 

30 minutes a day 1/2 a day a week 4 weeks per year Nearly 1.5years of lost learning 

1 hour a day 1 day a week 8 weeks per year Nearly 2.5 years of lost learning 

If your child is late 
twice a week (10 
minutes) 

That equals 20 
minutes a week 

2 whole school days 
a year 

Over 13 years school that is half a 
term of lost learning 

 

Jubilee Pupil Lunch  
The Great British Tradition of Fish and Chips! 

 
As part of our celebrations for the Queen’s 70th Jubilee, 

there will be a special lunch menu for pupils on  
Thursday 19th May: 

 

Fish and chips or vegan nuggets and chips 
 

Served with peas and lemon mayo 
 

Crown decorated biscuit 
 

(served in a takeaway box) 
 

For children in years R-2 the meal is free of charge as per the Government universal infant free school meal 
scheme. For pupils in years 3-6 lunch is the usual cost of £2.45. There is no need to pre-book in advance, pupils 
may choose their meal on the day. The hall will be decorated with bunting and music will add to the celebratory 

atmosphere!  
 

Please note that due to the menu change, fish Friday won’t take place that week. Instead, the menu for Friday 
20th May will be: 
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KS2 CROSS COUNTRY INFORMATION 
FARNHAM AND ASH SCHOOLS 

 

KS2 DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY RACE 
DATE: Saturday, 14th May 2022 
PLACE: Farnham Park, Bear Lane/Park Row entrance at the bottom left hand corner of Farnham Park. Maps will 
be provided along with parking details. 
TIME OF EVENT: 9.15am registration with Mrs Ramsden 
      10.00 am Boys race 
    10.20 am Girls race 
    10.45ish! presentation 
Races are approximately 2000 metres with a slight incline. Although we intended to organise the race in an anti-
clockwise direction, due to a Waverley concern about the football pitches, the race direction will probably be 
clockwise. Note the course is hilly and can be muddy.   
If your child would like to participate in this event you must collect a Race Pack from the school and return the 
reply slip by the 11th May 2022.  
 

*** Please note we require a minimum of 20 girls and 20 boys to enter *** 
 

**Ground Force Day** 
Saturday 21st May 10.00am – 12.00pm 

We would like to invite parents and pupils to come along to help at our Spring Ground Force Day! We will be 
tackling the allotment area, so please bring gardening gloves and trowels.  Hot drinks and biscuits will be provider 

to volunteers.  If you are able to help, please let the school office know so that we have any idea of numbers. 
Other family members and friends are of course also welcome!  Thank you. 

**Upcoming Dates** 
May 
15th   Pupil Class Photos 
16th   Y6 Kingswood Parent Information Meeting 6.00pm (medical forms returned by 6th May) 
19th   Y5 Zebras Activity Day 
20th   HLSA Break The Rules Day 
21st   Ground Force Day 10am – 12pm  
23rd   Choir Young Voices Event at the O2 
24th   Queen’s Jubilee whole school picnic (pupils only – red/white/blue mufti and small tub of picnic food) 
25th   Y2 and Y4 Bible Comes to Life Exhibition visit (Online consent/payment £7.00 due 15/5/22) 
26th   Y5 Giraffes Activity Day 
26th   Y1 Marwell Zoo visit (Online consent / payment £17.50 due 06/05/22) 
26th   Y6 Junior Citizen (Online consent / payment £9.50 due 29/04/22) 
27th   INSET DAY (School closed to pupils) 
30th May – 3rd June Half Term 
 

June 
6th – 10th Y6 Kingswood Residential visit 
16th   HLSA Father’s Day pop-up shop (details to follow) 
17th   Y2 Windsor Castle Visit (Online consent/payment £15.25 due by 30/4/22) 
25th   HLSA Camp Night (details to follow) 
28th – 29th  Y6 Secondary School Induction Days (Kings and Ash Manor) 
30th   Sports Day (details to follow) 
 

July 
1st      Sports Day Reserve Day (details to follow) 
12th   HLSA Summer Fair (during the school day – details to follow) 
16th   HLSA Happy’s Circus (details to follow) 
 

*INSET DAYS*                                                                             
27th May 2022  
22nd July 2022 (Last day of summer term for children: 21st July) 

New dates added in red.  Further dates will be added in due course. 
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Bronze Award: Archie Banks, Sebastian Hansen. 

Silver Award: Anabel Burgess, Selorm Jiagge, Ruby Graves, Siana Dhami, Sebastian Hansen, Max Keen, Joshua 
Gardiner, Rocco Sneddon, Harper Grace, Haashim Ali, Emily Ward, Isla Taylor, Kieran Barnard, Ryan Depulla, 
George Hopwood, Riley Allen, Harry Ward, Isabelle Faulkner, Raghad Shehada.  

Gold Award: Kayden Winsor, Ripley Coleman, Matilda Bland, Evie Michaels, Lilly Green. 

Star of the week 

Date Name Teacher Comments 

Butterflies   

06/05/2022 Joshua Guy 
Well done Joshua, you have been a super star learner this week. You were a Real Rocky Rhino 
and a Busy Beaver with your weekend writing. 

Chipmunks   

06/05/2022 Jenson Heeley For really improving his listening in class this week. Keep it up Jenson! 

Crocodiles   

06/05/2022 Toby Harding 
Toby shows the utmost respect for his teachers and peers. He is always considerate of others 
and he is a role model for others as he guides them to make the right choices in class. Well done 
Toby! 

Giraffes   

06/05/2022 Lacy Munday 
Lacy always puts so much effort into her learning, and never gives up! She is star of the week 
for showing amazing resilience and determination. 

Koalas   

06/05/2022 Scarlett Eighteen 
Scarlett is this week's Star as she is showing greater self confidence in her learning.  She is 
sharing ideas with her learning partner and using those ideas to support her learning.  Well done 
Scarlettt, keep it up! 

Ladybirds   

06/05/2022 Alice Widmann Well done Alice, you have been a Rocky Rhino this week being focused on your learning. 

Lions   

06/05/2022 Maisie Eighteen 
Maisie is 'Star of the Week' because she has shown increased confidence in her mathematics 
and literacy. She has been able to solve a number of problems as well as extract information 
from a text. Well done Maisie and I am sure you will continue to work hard. 

Penguins   

06/05/2022 
Katie Gerring 
 

 
Katie is our star of the week for her fantastic attitude to learning. She always tries her best even 
when she finds the tasks challenging. She is also very supportive and encouraging to others 
members of the class, this was particularly noticeable on our trip to Butser last week. This week 
Katie has also been working very hard to improve her handwriting. Well done Katie! 

Puffins   

06/05/2022 Aidan Jackson 
Aidan is our star this week for being a focused learner. He has put in lots of effort in listening to 
instructions and completing learning tasks to a high standard, and all with a smile! We are very 
proud of you, Aidan! Well done! 

Rabbits   

06/05/2022 
Harry Dawson 
 

Congratulations to Harry for being our STAR this week. Harry has shown great stamina in his 
writing with beautiful presentation. Harry has also followed instructions carefully when presenting 
his learning in Maths and showed his working out using an efficient strategy. Well done Harry for 
a super week all round! 

Robins   

06/05/2022 
 

Emily Ward 
Well done for always being a kind, polite and focussed member of Robins class, Emily! We are 
lucky to have you! 

Sharks   

06/05/2022 
 

Anastasia Jones 

Anastasia is our star this week for her enthusiasm and positivity towards all lessons, but this 
week, specifically Science. In Science, we were learning about electrical circuits. After 
successfully completing the work, Anastasia went on to experiment with more bulbs, wires and 
batteries and organised a few of her peers well while doing so. 

Tigers   

06/05/2022 Ethan Pryor 
Ethan is star of the week for always trying his best.  He follows the class rules and listens during 
lessons.  Ethan always works hard to complete his work and has been trying extra hard to write 
more neatly.  Well done Ethan.  Keep up the excellent effort. 

Zebras   

06/05/2022 Oliver Bond 

Oli is our star of the week this week because he has been working really hard in his lessons. He 
has put in great effort with his learning and has been able to go back over his work to edit or 
correct any mistakes. This has helped him to learn from these mistakes. Well done Oli, I am very 
proud, keep it up. 

   
 


